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May 23, 2018

The Honorable Elaine Chao

U.S. Department of Transportation
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE
Washington, DC 20590

Dear Secretary Chao:

In March, I was pleased that the U.S. Department of Transportation’s Federal Motor
Carrier Safety Administration (FMCSA) granted another 90-day waiver from the electronic
logging device (ELD) rule for trucks carrying agricultural commodities. As a Member of
Congress from one of the largest agriculture-producing states this is an important issue for me
and many of my constituents. The ELD rule directly impacts the livelihoods of our farmers,
ranchers, and the truckers who support them. With the deadline looming again, I write to urge
you and Administrator Martinez to provide another extension.

The ELD mandate is exacerbating the severe driver shortage. Earlier this month, I heard
from a constituent who is a grower and shipper of fresh market sweet corn. He is facing freight
rates that are 30 percent higher than normal. As we reach peak corn season he is worried he will
not be able to find enough trucks to haul his corn. Unfortunately, this is not an outlier. Shippers
across the country and across multiple commodities are paying higher shipping rates. The
agricultural community is uniquely affected by these rates since it is shipping perishable
products. Timely delivery is critical as there is a very small window from harvest to sale.

I am also concerned that the current ELD technology is not able to accommodate the
agricultural exemption that is provided under the hours-of-service regulations. Without the
available technology being able to implement the flexibility that Congress envisioned for
perishable cargoes, those exemptions effectively do not exist. By further delaying the rule we can
ensure drivers are not needlessly vulnerable to inquiries from law enforcement. It will also
provide time to fully think through the unique aspects of agriculture transportation.

In particular, I ask that you consider allowing the 150 air-mile agricultural exemption to
begin at the final pick up point for multi-point pickups. In my district and across the country
drivers must utilize multiple pick-up points to fill their truck. I have small farms in my district,
many under 100 acres, which have come to rely on these supply chains and operational
efficiencies. Safety must always be a top priority, but it is also our job to ensure regulations are
smart and fair.
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Further delaying the ELD rule for agriculture commodities will provide relief to both
producers and shippers. I appreciate your continued attention to this important issue and look
forward to your reply.

With warmest personal regards, I remain

Sincerely yours,

Sanférd D. Bis l

hop, Jr.
Member of Congress



